Hahn, Carrie

From: Bryan Smith <legacylandandlivestockidaho@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, June 9, 2022 2:59 PM

To: Hahn, Carrie

Subject: water meeting minutes Water District 37-0

Water District 37-0
Annual Meeting minutes

March 15,2022

Introduction: Nathan Erickson, Technical Hydrologist, South Region, IDWR and assistant

Participants: Mary Peterson (Muldoon Livestock), John Langston, Bruce Price, Julie Smith, Brandon Smith,
Representative for Muldoon grazing Association, George and Marilyn Merrill.

Selection of Meeting chairman: Nathan Erickson selected by Bruce and Mary 2
Selection of meeting secretary: Julie Smith nominated by Bruce and Mary 2"
Review of budget

$1500 for water master

$200 for secretary

$100 admin costs

Review of minutes from 2021. Printed copies were given to each person

Bruce proposed a motion to accept. Mary 2™

Brandon will review water master report

Nathan provided copy of water used last year

Dry year last year. 3000 acre feet used

2017 4000 acre feet used

2018 6000 acre feet used

Usually over 5000 acre feet. So we are way down

The next month is key. Hope for a slow warm up

Corner by Guys house needs a more sophisticated measuring device. The representative for Brian Bean acknowledged.

By sheep corrals also needs improvement. Brian Bean needs to replace. Nathan has talked to him. His rep was told to
please replace.

Guy Peterson has leakage. Even when completely shut off it has a fair amount of leakage.



This location does have a measuring device. There are illegal diversions. Water amount he receives needs to be
checked. He is measuring but needs to have water master keep an eye on it. He can only divert to one head gate.
Enforcement will happen since Guy knows what is expected.

Brandon said not a lot of damage to any measuring devices. Praises to Brandon Smith from Nathan. He did a great job on
log book and measuring water.

Brandon proposed Deputy water master. Nathan said Brandon could have an assistant.

Julie Smith nominated Luke Smith as deputy water master. 2" by Bruce Price.

Look at resolutions. Someone can motion to approve.

Review 2021 Resolutions

Mary proposed to change the chairman of advisory committee to John Langston

Next Water meeting will be March 21 2021 at 5:00 pm

Brandon Smith will be water master. Luke Smith will be assistant. Luke will need to sign oath.
Julie Smith will be treasurer.

All other resolutions will stay the same.

Water usage for each member 2022 Fees
Muldoon Livestock 25% $425
John Langston 4% $68
Legacy Land and Livestock 48% $816
Guy Peterson 13% $221
Muldoon Grazing 11% $187
George Merrill S50
Bruce Price $50
Total 100.9 % $1817

Mary proposed to accept resolutions. Bruce 2™
More snow is goal for this year.

All seem on board with all that is happening. Head gate needs work. Each member can do their part. Each person needs
to maintain head gates and measuring devices. Keep ditches clean of debris. Questions regarding beaver dams by
Thompson. Late October work was done. Mutual Gulch measuring device and mining water. Forest device permit
needed.

Nathan makes motion to adjourn. Mary 2",



